
INVITATION TO MEMBERSHIP

Fall is fast approaching so it’s that time of year when El Rancho Reata Community Alliance (ERRCA)
offers their Sprinkler Blowout and Membership opportunity to folks in our area serviced by BMID.

“Why join?”  The answer:  Community Connection!  We communicate through a Facebook page, an email
list of members and provide members with an e-newsletter full of information of interest to those of us living in
this area, with a classified ads section, upcoming event information, and updates from our various committees.

The Purpose of the Alliance:
• To determine needs, promote solutions and advance goals of the residents of the Rancho Reata area.
• To stimulate better neighbor relations.
• To provide opportunities for members to meet and discuss topics of interest regarding the Alliance and

the development of the Rancho Reata area.
• To advance the recognition and interests of the Alliance.

Benefits of Membership:
• Quarterly newsletters with articles of interest.
• Eligibility to participate in the sprinkler blowout. (See enclosed 2021 Sprinkler Blowout

registration form.)
• Email notification for reuniting lost and found pets.  We’ve reunited all sorts of pets with their

families - from dogs to cats, geese to pigeons and horses to bunnies.
• Alliance sponsored events including Community Yard Sales and the popular community

Extravaganza (picnic/fun day) and other events of interest.
• Information about vandalism and crime concerns as they occur in our area.
• We hope you will consider joining. Membership is only $25.00 per year. The registration form

can be found inside this mailing.

Community Trails! -Available to member and non-member alike

There are trail easements along the boundaries of Rancho Reata as well as throughout the development
between properties.  These trails are a great way to enjoy some of the scenery in and around Reata.  A trail map 
is available by calling our Trail Committee Chairperson, Paul Silvernail at 627-1590 or logging on to our website
at www.errca.org. Paul will be happy to answer any questions you may have.  We are always looking for 
volunteers to help maintain the trails.

To Join, Mail in the attached registration form with your check!
OR Contact:

El Rancho Reata Community Alliance
8220 West Gage Blvd., PMB 713

elranchoreata@gmail.com 

INVITATION TO MEMBERSHIP 
 

Fall is fast approaching so it’s that time of year when El Rancho Reata Community Alliance (ERRCA) 
offers their Sprinkler Blowout and Membership opportunity to folks in our area serviced by BMID. 

 
“Why join?”  The answer:  Community Connection!  We have a Facebook page and provide members 

with an e-newsletter with information of interest to those of us living in the area, with a classified ads section
upcoming event information, and updates from our various committees.   

The Purpose of the Alliance: 
• To determine needs, promote solutions and advance goals of the residents of the Rancho Reata area.
• To stimulate better neighbor relations.
• To provide opportunities for members to meet and discuss topics of interest regarding the Alliance and

the development of the Rancho Reata area.
• To advance the recognition and interests of the Alliance.

Benefits of Membership: 
• Quarterly newsletters with articles of interest.
• Eligibility to participate in the sprinkler blowout. (See enclosed 2022 Sprinkler Blowout

registration form.)
• Email notification for reuniting lost and found pets.  We’ve reunited all sorts of pets with their

families - from dogs to cats, geese to pigeons, and horses to bunnies.
• Alliance-sponsored events including Community Yard Sales, the popular community Extravaganza

(picnic/fun day), and other events of interest when we have the volunteers. 
• Information about vandalism and crime concerns as they occur in our area.
• We hope you will consider joining.  Membership is only $25.00 per year.  The registration form

can be found inside this mailing.

Community Trails!  

There are trail easements along Rancho Reata’s boundaries and throughout the development between 
properties.  These trails are a great way to enjoy some of the scenery in and around Reata.  A trail map is 
available by calling our Trail Committee Chairperson, Jennifer Kyle at 360-991-2895 or visit our website at 
www.errca.net. Jennifer will be happy to answer any questions you may have.  We are always looking for volunteers 
to help maintain the trails. 

To join, mail in the attached registration form with your check. 
OR Contact: 

El Rancho Reata Community Alliance 
97409 E Alhambra Rd
Kennewick, WA 99338

  



ERRCA Sprinkler Blowout
C/O Jeff Smith
97409 E Alhambra Rd
Kennewick, WA 99338

El Rancho Reata Community Alliance (ERRCA)

Membership Opportunity and

SPRINKLER BLOWOUT REGISTRATION

Benefits of Membership:
•Quarterly E-Newsletters

•Discounted sprinkler blowout prices for volunteers

visit our website at www.errca.net
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2023 SPRINKLER BLOWOUT REGISTRATION FORM 

AND MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 

Name___________________________________ $25 Membership (Mandatory for Blowout)* $  25.00 

Address_________________________________ Blowout Fee (6 zones or less) $  35.00 

Phone #_________________________________ Add $10.00 (more than 6 zones)  $______ 

E-mail address____________________________ Please add $10 to blowout fee  

if postmarked after October 7, 2023. $______ 

TOTAL Enclosed $

 ====== 

*Note: Blowout cost is only $25 if you volunteer.

 

SPRINKLER BLOWOUT REGISTRATION: 

Check as many cells as possible for your availability, with a minimum of 2 options. Indicate your preference by number (1 being top priority), 

and mark with an ‘X’ if date and time don’t matter. Questions, please FIRST email elranchoreata@gmail.com. If a reply is not received within 

24 hours, call Debbie for scheduling at 509-308-3222, Jeff for pricing at 509-528-2645, or Steve for general inquiries at 509-308-5034. 

Oct 28 Oct 29 Oct 30 Oct 31 Nov 1 Nov 2 Nov 3 

Sat AM Sat PM Sun AM Sun PM Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

PLEASE CONSIDER VOLUNTEERING: 

Your blowout fee is free if you volunteer– you only pay the annual membership fee of $25! You also have an opportunity to meet your 

neighbors while doing a good deed. We work to pair veteran volunteers with newcomers so more people get to know the ropes. Each team will 

need a towing rig with a 2” ball hitch. Please indicate if you are a veteran, have a rig for towing the compressor, and check your 

availability in the boxes below – more than one option is ideal if possible. Please be sure to include a cell phone number (if available) and 

your e-mail. 

Experience Rig Oct 28 Oct 29 Oct 30 Oct 31 Nov 1 Nov 2 Nov 3 

Veteran Y Sat AM Sat PM Sun AM Sun PM Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

New N 

Email Address:  ____________________________ Phone:  ________________________ 

HOMEOWNERS: Please read and sign before sending in your registration: 

Please make sure to run your system until water stops flowing before your scheduled blowout. Doing this will help BMID drain the entire 

system before the blowout. BMID requests that, just prior to your scheduled blowout time, you close YOUR main shut-off valve. This 

will prevent the compressor from blowing air into the system. 

IMPORTANT: The volunteers cannot run your systems due to liability. Someone who is familiar 

with your irrigation system must be available to operate it during your blowout. Please sign below 

that you understand that if someone is NOT there who is knowledgeable about your system, we will be 

unable to blow out your irrigation system. 

(Homeowner’s signature required) 

Mail or deliver your Registration and Payment to: 

ERRCA Sprinkler Blowout, c/o Jeff Smith, 97409 E. Alhambra Rd., Kennewick, WA  99338 

Email registration form to elranchoreata@gmail.com  

Payment can be made by cash, check, or through QR Code!!   

Registration form must be completed and signed by all participants.  Your registration will 

be added to the schedule after payment and return of this signed form. 

Registration form can be emailed to elranchoreata@gmail.com, mailed or dropped off at ERRCA 

Sprinkler Blowout c/o Jeff Smith, 97409 E. Alhambra Rd., Kennewick, WA  99338 

____________________




